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 Headteacher : Mrs Wilkinson BA PGCE NPQH
Dear Parents and Carers,







05/01/2021
On Monday night, the Prime Minister confirmed a National lockdown. The main messages from this were 'Stay at Home' and 'All school and colleges will close with remote learning until February half term'.

Community transmission is rising at a rapid rate, with the danger that the NHS will become overwhelmed. Closing schools was always a last resort.

The overriding message has returned to 'STAY AT HOME. If it is at all possible for your children to be at home, then they should be. If you or another parent/carer are at home (including working from home), please keep your child safe at home and access the remote learning materials.

If your work is critical to the COVID-19 response and you cannot keep your child safe at home they can attend school. However, this should only be on the days when you have no care at home. It was a very different picture in June/July when infection rates for this area were in single figures. I would urge all parents/carers to think about their child, family and school staff when sending them into school as it is clear that this new variant is 50-70% more transmissible.

We are working through the applications for requests to attend school and we will check eligibility.

Our staff team are working hard to ensure that home-learning mirrors that in school with personal videos from teachers in addition to learning materials. We will also be making regular telephone contact with families. Remote learning will start tomorrow using our online learning platform See-Saw.

The materials provided will support your child's learning but should not be a burden. We are using our own planning but will direct you to additional resources.

I want to thank everyone involved with school staff - staff, governors, parents/carers and children for their support and resilience.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Wilkinson
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APPLETREE GARDENS FIRST SCHOOL


Appletree Gardens, Whitley Bay, Tyne & Wear, NE25 8XS


Tel: (0191) 252 3546	Fax: (0191) 252 9388


Email: info@appletreegfs.org.uk


www.appletreegardens.org.uk
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Enjoy, Achieve, Succeed
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